# HE HOCKERILL HU

> WHAT'S HAPPENING AT HOCKERILL ANGLO-EUROPEAN COLLEGE > 15 DECEMBER 2022 >

# > HOCKERILL NEWS

ensure that accurate information is shared.

Moving on We have a few staff moving on at the end of term. Dr Purday is relocating to South Africa after nearly 15 years at the College. The legacy he leaves of Social Anthropology at IB (one of the few schools in the world that offer the subject) and IB Psychology which he introduced at the College, is a remarkable one. Ms Danac (Languages) is moving to a new teaching position in South London, Mrs Winship (Careers and university guidance) is taking up a new role in outreach and widening participation for the Cambridge University

English department, Mr Irish (boarding) has a new post in a boarding school in Wiltshire, and Ms Tudor (Maths) will be teaching in another local school. These staff have in some case been replaced by existing part-time staff taking on additional commitments and in others with new appointments. For example, for Careers and university quidance we will be welcoming Mr James Lee in January who has an excellent background in this work from schools in the UK and overseas. In Maths we will be welcoming Mr Donal McDougall who has a strong background in IB Maths teaching in the UK and abroad.

We wish all of the leaving staff every success in their new ventures and thank them for their excellent service to the students of Hockerill.

# **David Woods Principal**

### **Social Media Groups** We recognise that social media can be a very useful tool for families to communicate and share information. Sometimes we do see, however, that issues are raised in social media groups that have not been raised directly with the College and this results in incorrect information circulating. Please can we ask that if you have concerns that you check with the College before posting so that we have an opportunity to

## **Funds Raised at Carol Service**

Thank you to everyone who attended the Carol Service on 1st December. A tremendous £227 was raised at this event and was donated to the local Mencap charity, Grove Cottage.



Please click on the letter here

**IMPORTANT DATES Thursday 5th January** 

INSET Day for Staff

Boarders return to

**Boarding Houses** 

Term commences

**CONTACT US:** 

Contact us:

General

Absence

Friday 6th January

communications to:

admin@hockerill.com

communications to:

<u>absence@hockerill.com</u>

Year 7 to 11 Student

of Absence Form

Leave of Absence Form Sixth Form Student Leave

#### Clubs

Please see the Clubs Programme for the Lent Term available via the website here. Please do discuss this with your child over the holidays and encourage them to attend any clubs of interest. Clubs will commence on Monday 9th January.

An individual Year Group timetable has been created and can be found either via the link below or via the College website – College Life – Co-Curricular

Year 7 Clubs Year 9 Clubs Year 10 Clubs Year 11 Clubs Year 13 Clubs Year 8 Clubs Year 12 Clubs

# DECEMBER AT HOCKERILL











WISHING YOU A MERRY CHRISTMAS